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New Jersey Early Care and Education Alliance
PO Box 1322, Williamstown, NJ 08094 
August 11, 2020
Christine Norbut Beyers, M.S.W,

Commissioner NJ Department of 

Children and Families

P.O. Box 729

Trenton, New Jersey 08625-0729
Dear Commissioner,

The NJ Early Care and Education Alliance is a volunteer organization that informs child care and the early care and education workforce of issues that impact them and the families they serve.  We collaborate with various community organizations to move the child care and early education agenda forward and it available to assist in any way possible.
As New Jersey continues to struggle with re-opening early care, camps and district run programs, the NJ ECE Alliance believes it is imperative that State departments, especially the Department of Children and Families, be more transparent in sharing re-opening outcomes with families and communities. 

These are a few concerns that we feel have not been addressed that would be helpful to families that are in the decision making process about returning to child care and early education programs in September. NJ ECE Alliance understands there are the CDC guidelines and protocols but what information and data have been compiled in reference to COVID 19 and child care? Has there been any COVID cases in child care/early education since re-opening? What happens when a child’s temperature is elevated but is not COVID infected? How many times have this scenario happened and the impact it has on the family when the parent is scheduled for work and the child is turned away? How often are center staff/essential workers tested? What new strategies are being developed as programs report situations that may arise? How often are programs monitored to ensure compliance?
While the health and safety of all children is our highest priority, it would be extremely helpful to families and community leaders, as we assist families in addressing these issues and concerns to provide accurate and up-to- date information. Please help us by sharing this kind of data and statistics where we can all make the best decisions for our families now and in the future. 
Sincerely,

Elmoria Thomas

Elmoria Thomas, Chairperson

NJ Early Care and Education Alliance

